beaution.

As from

The University Museum, Philadelphia, Pa., U. S. A.

June 7, 1934.

Dear Professor Steindorff,

A few lines to let you have my news. Last Friday it was announced that the Electors to the Chair of Egyptology at Oxford had elected me Professor. You may imagine how happy I am at this result of my candidature. I am sure that your testimonial carried much weight with the electors, and that I owe my appointment partly to you.

I leave for Philadelphia at the end of this week, and shall return to England towards the end of September, taking up my new duties in the following month. I am of course looking forward most eagerly to entering upon this new chapter of my life. The Chair (which has recently been converted from a Readership to a full Professorship) offers great possibilities for the furtherance of Egyptology.

With best / greetings, I am

Yours very sincerely,

Ratiscombe Junn